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Over the last four years I have  
emphasized the big story of the 
Bible with our youth group. Simply 
put, the big story of the Bible is: 
 

God created a good world 

(Genesis 1-2) 

The good world went bad 

(Genesis 3) 

God will eventually renew it 

(Revelation 21-22). 

 
There are times when we are 
tempted to gravitate toward one 
extreme of the story. What I mean 
is that some Christians see every-
thing in a positive manner 
(Genesis 1-2), while others       
constantly complain everything is 
broken (Genesis 3), and then there 
are the Christians who are so   
consumed with going to heaven 
that they’re no earthly good!  
 
I believe our society is hungry for 
the big story of the Bible.  
 
We don’t believe all the positive-
feel good messages that ignore 
reality. How can we pretend that 
everything is great in the world 
when Christians in Iraq are being 
persecuted for their faith? On the 
other hand, the doomsday predic-
tions and obsession with the after-
life just isn’t working either.  
 
Instead, we want to celebrate the 
good, admit our flaws, and live 
with the confidence that God has 
not given up on his creation.  

    So what does all this mean for   
    FPCD? One of the things I love   
    about FPCD is that we tell the  
    big story. Every week we        
    proclaim that God is good, we  
    confess our sins, and we hear a  
    sermon and songs that inspire.  
 
    FPCD will continue to live the 

big story. We will celebrate all 
the good things that are      
happening in our community. 
We sing to the Lord, proclaim 
his word, and learn the way of 
Christ. We have smart,         
generous, servant-hearted and 
compassionate leaders. At the 
same time, we recognize that 
there are areas we can improve. 
We don’t have all the answers 
and we’re honest about our 
weaknesses. We have patience 
and encourage one another.  
Finally, while we pursue the 
Lord and proclaim his word, we 
do it with the hope that we are 
working with God toward the 
reconciliation of all things.  

     
    I encourage you to live out the 
    big story in your life. The best is  
    yet to come!  
 

Steve  
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Our Mission:  Connecting with God and sharing the Good News  
of Jesus Christ with the community. 

From  Pastor Steve Netniss 



The Epistle 2 
Mission News  

An Update from Paul and Jennifer Schaefer  

Dear friends, 
 
Thank you for your prayers over the last few months as we returned to Ghana and began the 
settling in process again. Going both ways-- from Ghana to the US and then from the US to 
Ghana again--require significant transitions and changes in daily routines. During these 
times of transition, prayer is essential. For that we thank you all. 
 
We landed back in Ghana on March 13th after a challenging fall and spring when Jen's 
grandfather died, Sarah broke her arm and Jen had gallbladder surgery. The Lord put all the 
pieces together for our return. He did not stop there; our re-entry process was smooth,    
especially since we left a cold winter to return in the middle of "hot season" here in Ghana. 
 
We were able to clean and organize our house again after a year and a half away, get the 
kids back in school and meet with each of the translation and literacy team members, all in 
the first six weeks back. At the same time, Paul met with the administration of the Ghana  
Education Service in Bole and the head teacher in Mandari to prepare for a literacy workshop 
at the end of May to the middle of June. This workshop began the process of having Safaliba 
taught in the primary schools. English is the main language for education in Ghana, but 
studies show that children who first learn their mother-tongue before transitioning to the 
language of wider communication do much better in the long run. This, along with further-
ing Safaliba reading in general, is our aim. 
 
Right after the literacy workshop, Paul also helped out briefly with teaching two chapters for 
the Deuteronomy translation workshop in Tamale. 
 
Since then, we've been focusing more on translation in two areas: first, we've begun the revi-
sion of the book of James, and secondly, we've begun the research process before starting 
on the exegetical check of Colossians. Please pray with us for these two projects. We hope to 
complete them in the next couple months. 
 
The children are all very happy to be back "home" with their friends, animals and trees to 
climb. They are making good progress in school as well as making time to enjoy life here in 
Ghana. This has also been a year of age milestones: Caleb is now 16, Micah turns 13 in about 
a week, Josiah is 10 and Sarah 7. They are all growing and learning so much. 
 
Thank you for all your prayers and encouragement. Just as each member of the body is 
needed for the building up of the body, so this translation task is a joint, group effort. Thank 
you for your part in it! 
 
In Christ, 
Paul and Jen 
Caleb, Micah, Josiah and Sarah 
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 
 
 
SUNDAY SCHEDULE 
 
Christian Education   —   9:15 a.m. 
Worship Service   — 10:30 a.m. 
 
 
WEDNESDAY SCHEDULE 
 
Youth Group               —  6:00 p.m. 
 
 
 

August Birthdays 
If we’ve missed your birthday and you would like us to 

include it in this “birthday” section of the  
newsletter, please contact us at (972) 298-3043 or 

info@fpcd.org. Thank you.    

 

                               Receipts      Expenditures 
 
June  2014             $  15,266          $   24,228 
Year-to-Date                     $112,146           $112,764  
 
2014 Total Annual Budget:                        $243,607 
Budget per month                                     $  20,301 

 
Wendy Jensen, August 5  

Kathleen Hartless, August 6  
Sydney Russell, August 6  
Ruth Yingst, August 15  
Ethan Meyer, August 16  

Brenda Everett, August 17  
Donna To, August 18  

Eddie Cowand, August 20  
Lori Glover, August 23  

Eugene Jimmerson, August 23  
Jaime Cordova, August 24  
Dale Walters, August 28  
Scott Hartless, August 29  
Doris Metzger, August 29  
Ariel Jordan, August 30  


